John Murray, co-owner of the club, said: “Highlands and Moray are two of the regions in Scotland that don’t really have a regional food group. We wanted to give it a go to support them. Highland Food & Drink Club will be a regional food group which will provide an e-commerce platform linking producers and customers. We are the vehicle to promote, showcase, highlight and connect businesses with customers. We want to build a community and food and drink tourism will come into that eventually, too.

“The primary focus is getting as many companies signed up to the site as possible. We’re aiming to get 100 companies involved. Right now we’re figuring out what businesses are interested and what that will look like online but we have 96 signed up already!
“We have been contacting food and drink firms throughout the Highlands and Islands to find out if they’d be interested in the e-commerce platform and businesses can sign up online until May 8.

“Inverness is the best place for it as it is most central to all the places that we’ll be featuring products from. Our wholesaler already works with a few of the local businesses so we will be adding more and more to the business which means more people will be able to get access to these producers items.”
The club will feature membership tiers for those looking for additional support.

John added: “Orkney and Shetland have their own established food groups which do really well, so for firms based there we’d be offering companies the chance to come through the online platform, too.

“For the Highlands, Moray and the Western Isles, we’d be offering the same, plus membership opportunities promoting their food outside of the region via different routes to market and connecting them with wholesalers.
“For example, a gold member would get some one-to-one support focused on accessing supply chain routes, business development, one-off events and things like that. Silver would offer access more broadly to things like seminars, webinars, e-marketing, and bronze would provide e-marketing and general communications. Ideally we would like to see a joint membership with Scotland Food & Drink.”
Anticipated to launch in June, John says the online market is great for the area and will allow firms who don’t have e-commerce channels of their own, the chance to finally sell their products online.

“The Highlands is such a strong brand and iconic. I don’t think we utilise this enough as a collective,” said John.
“Raising that brand awareness is our role. Some businesses don’t operate online at all, so this will be a great opportunity for them to do so, and give them the facility to sell online without having to set up their own e-commerce channels. We’re stronger together.
“Because of the demise of the food service at the moment, no one knows how long that will take to resurrect it. I think this sort of fills that gap and gives them a different route to market.
“We look to have bakery, cheese, seafood, beers, gins as well as other fresh produce, too. Isle of Sky Brewing Co. has said they will be involved, as has Dunnet Bay Distillers. These guys already sell online but they want to be part of it as their view is it’s a stronger offering to be in the basket as the consumer can purchase numerous goods in one transaction.”
